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TASMANIAN INDUSTRIAL COMMISSION

Industrial Relations Act 1984
s55 application for approval of an industrial agreement

Minister administering the State Service Act 2000
(T14330 of 2015)

and

Australian Education Union, Tasmanian  Branch
and

The Community and Public Sector Union (State Public Services Federation Tasmania) Inc.
DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION HEALTH CARE PROCEDURES ALLOWANCE AGREEMENT 2015

	President T J Abey
	HOBART, 4 SEPTEMBER 2015


Industrial agreement – application approved – operative ffpp on or after 2 September 2015 until 30 June 2016 – forwarded to Registrar for registration

DECISION
[1] On 10 August 2015, the Minister administering the State Service Act 2000 (MASSA), the Australian Education Union, Tasmanian Branch (AEU) and the Community and Public Sector Union (State Public Services Federation Tasmania) Inc. (CPSU) lodged with the Registrar, pursuant to Section 55(2) of the Industrial Relations Act 1984, an application for filing of the Department Of Education Health Care Procedures Allowance Agreement 2015.

[2] At the hearing in Hobart on 2 September 2015, Mr Mark Watson appeared with Lynne McDougall for MASSA, Ms Kirsten Siejka appeared for AEU and Mr Tom Lynch appeared for CPSU.
[3] Mr Watson explained that this agreement arose out of the PSUWA 2013 negotiations in which the parties determined that a stand-alone Department of Education agreement was the appropriate mechanism for industrial regulation.
[4] The purpose of the agreement is to provide for an allowance which recognises the work performed by Teacher Assistants who regularly undertake health care procedures.
[5] Mr Watson emphasised that this work is performed on an entirely voluntary basis and no Teacher Aide would be disadvantaged should they decline to undertake the role. Mr Watson also explained the arrangements in place in respect of training and credentialing of staff.
[6] In consenting to the agreement both Ms Siejka and Mr Lynch expressed some misgivings, particularly in relation to the quantum of the allowance. Mr Lynch noted that from the union’s point of view, the quantum of the allowance should not be construed as reflecting a full work value assessment.
[7] Mr Lynch outlined on transcript how his organisation viewed the operation of the agreement, a position acknowledged and agreed by Mr Watson.
[8] I am satisfied that the agreement is consistent with the public interest requirements of the Act, and does not disadvantage the employees concerned.
[9] Pursuant to s55(4) of the Act, the agreement is approved operative from the beginning of the first full pay period to commence on or after 2 September 2015 and shall remain in force until 30 June 2016. The file will now be referred to the Registrar for registration in accordance with the requirements of Section 56(1) of the Act.
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